EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 25th September 2018 at 7.00pm in the Harness Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 	      Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman)
Present: 	Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman)
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mr James Weld	
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mrs Annie Lovelass
	
In attendance:	District Cllr Barry Quinn
	Liz Maidment (Clerk)

18/19/038    Public Participation Period
	        No members of the public were in attendance
18/19/039    Apologies
Apologies were received from County Cllr Brooks 
18/19/040    Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in agenda items Bestival/Camp Bestival and the Footpaths/Highways Item 

18/19/041    Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 24th July 2018
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 24th July 2018 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Vice Chairman.

18/19/042   Reports
                    Due to the absence of County Cllr Brooks, District Cllr Quinn gave updates on 			        both County and District.
i) 	The second meeting of the Shadow Executive will be on Thursday 27th September where they will appoint Matt Prosser as Chief Executive of the new authority. The Shadow Executive will shape the new council, however, they recognise that they will not be able to achieve everything on time but they will make sure everything is safe and legal for the 1st April. There will be elections in May to determine who will be sitting on the Council. Each Member will have a lead responsibility for a themed area, with Cllr Quinn’s being Emergency Planning & Regulatory Services.
ii) Cllr Quinn has been liaising with Richard Drax MP to try to regulate cycling events. His staff has put a paper together and it was originally sent to the Minister of Sport but it has now been passed over to the Transport Department. 
18/19/043  Planning Applications, Planning Appeals or Tree Works
	6/2018/0462 - Glebe House, BH20 5QQ.    Non material amendment to planning permission 6/2017/0534 (Demolish existing rear single storey extension, erect rear two storey extension. Erect linked single storey extension. Erect detached garage. Insert windows to first floor) to increase linked single storey extension roof pitch by 5 degrees and use clay roof tiles instead of concrete roof tiles. 
       Determined under officer delegated powers. Approved. Noted.
18/19/044  Bestival and Camp Bestival
i) It has been announced that the Bestival organisation is currently experiencing financial difficulties and has been put into administration. It has now been sold by the administrators and it is expected that Camp Bestival will go ahead. Although, there is uncertainty about the future of the Bestival Festival. It was commented upon that a lot of organisations are still owed money from the events including St Andrews who have only received half their money from hiring out the tower for aerial use.
ii) At this year’s events traffic marshalls were on duty for 12 hours without food, drink and toilet facilities which broke employment legislation.
iii) The Safety Advisory Group was attended by District Cllr Quinn and Cllr Pinnock. An item brought forward from East Lulworth Parish Council was the security team was not briefed adequately as some locals were denied access to their properties. 
iv) A village survey was conducted by Bestival as to the effect it causes to residents. It was felt that the survey was not a useful exercise as only 11 people were asked to complete it.
v) At Coombe Keynes a lot of the festivalgoers became lost trying to find Yellow Gate. There were also problems in accessing Black Gate. 
vi) It was acknowledged that the Bestival Community Liaison, Mel Archer did a good job and resolved issues quickly such as camping too close to the Cockles. 
vii) A lot of tent pegs were left behind on the football pitch and other rubbish was only cleared when a complaint was made. 
viii) Ten noise complaints were received by Purbeck District Council, however three of which were from the same property. It was advised that any noise complaints should be made while it is happening rather than a few days after the occurrence. 
ix) At the moment there is uncertainty as to whether the residents de-brief meeting will take place.
18/19/045   Highways and Footpaths
i)  Cllr Manuel has reported two potholes online. 
ii) There is a split in the road by Cockles and Cllr Barnes will report it online.
iii) The crack in the slope near Wintersweet has now been repaired.
18/18/046    Commemorative Stone
                     The stone will be delivered next month. A leaflet about the ceremony has been
	       delivered to all properties by Cllr Manuel. It was agreed that there will be refreshments at 11:30. A large cloth will be needed for the unveiling. Cllr Weld will provide the PA system.
18/19/047   Maintenance of the Telephone Kiosks
	      The telephones have now been dismantled and the kiosks are now empty. The BT Engineer suggested that some places have applied to a lottery scheme to get their kiosks fitted with a defibrillator. The idea would be to have one installed on the one outside the Butterfly Conservation. A defibrillator training took place this month, however, there were fewer people than what had initially signed up. Cllr Manuel proposed and Cllr Barnes seconded that the Parish Council should donate £100 to the First Responders as a way of thanking Stephen Pack for running the course. 
      18/19/48      Finger Posts
	       Cllr Pinnock has been in contact with Dorset AONB Partnership who have recommended Roger Bond from Normtec to do the fingerpost. The fingerpost will have three forks and will list the mileage as well as villages. The roundel will have East Lulworth and the grid reference on it. The quote is £1500 however, as it is above the £100 threshold the Clerk advised that two other quotes are required. Cllr Pinnock will obtain over quotes and the supplier will be agreed via email as he would like the work to be completed by Christmas. The Parish Council agreed that the CIL money could be used for this project. 
      18/19/049  Correspondence Report 
a)  Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report (attached)
b)   Temporary traffic and pedestrian management - Camp Bestival and Bestival events, 2018. If any issues arise during the events the organisers can be contacted through the Residents Hotline – 01929 290062. Noted.
c)   Reminder – DAPTC AGM timetable and proposal process. The deadline for the receipt of the proposals is Monday 6th August 2018. Noted.
d)   Proposed Ward Boundary Review. Suggestion from Wareham St Martin Parish Council. Noted.
e)   Camp Bestival and Bestival – Public Meeting. The residents de-brief meeting will take place between 18:00 and 20:00 on Tuesday 6th November 2018 in the Harness Room at the Lulworth Estate. Noted.
f)   Swanage Ferry Tolls. The PDC Solicitor asked if the Parish Council objected, and if it did would it want to come under the Purbeck umbrella at the inquiry. Noted.
g)   PPAC - Dorset Innovation Park - fast track planning. Email from the Pan Purbeck Action Committee on a press release relating to the public consultation, which will run between 28 August and 25 September 2018. The LDO, LDO/2018/0001 and its related documents, are available online at: https://planningsearch.purbeck- Proposed closure of A352 at Wool Level Crossing. The works are programmed to commence at 23:45hrs on Tuesday 23rd October and to be completed by 06:45 on Wednesday 24th October. dc.gov.uk/PlanAppSrch.aspx Noted.
h)    2,500 households around Purbeck to have their bin collections changed. Noted.
i)   The DWP will be sending letters to each affected household from Wednesday 29 August, clearly explaining what is happening. If a resident hasn’t received a letter by Monday 3 September, they should assume their collection day is unchanged. Noted.
j) The Delivery of Community led housing in Purbeck. The Council has appointed a consultant, Fiona Astin, on a three year contract to assist the delivery of community led housing in Purbeck and support community groups to access the Community Housing Grant. Noted.

All items of correspondence were noted.

18/19/050    Consultations and New Items for Discussion
a) Dorset County Council: Highways Businesses Survey. 	https://www.nhtnetwork.co.uk/isolated/data/scorecard/new/bespoke/80 responses to 	this survey need to be provided by the 12th October. Noted.
b) Housing Green Paper. “A new deal for Social Housing”, proposes a rebalancing of 	the relationship between residents and landlords. More information can be found at 	https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attach	ment_data/file/733605/A_new_deal_for_social_housing_web_accessible.pdf Noted.
c) Dorset AONB Management Plan 2019-2024 consultation draft available to comment. The consultation runs until the 3rd October. Full details of how to respond and document downloads can be found at https://www.dorsetaonb.org.uk/the-dorset-aonb/management-plan Noted.
d) Government Shale Gas Exploration and Production Planning Consultations. https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/inclusion-of-shale-gas-production-projects-in-the-nationally-significant-infrastructure-project-nsip-regime. The deadline for responses is 25 October 2018. Noted.
e) Government Consultation on Cycling Offences. The consultation 'Seeks views on proposed new offences of causing death or serious injury while cycling and changes to the existing offences of dangerous and careless cycling'. The Consultation runs till the 5th of November. https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/new-cycling-offences-causing-death-or-serious-injury-when-cycling. Noted.
18/19/051  Finance
a) The following receipt was noted
Second Half of Precept		£1433.50
b) Payment Schedule.
It was proposed by Cllr Pinnock and seconded by Cllr Weld that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Miss E Maidment
	000450
	205.50
	
	Salary August - Sept

	
	
	
	
	


 It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved

 
c) The following quotes for the Parish Council insurance was considered. Zurich £167.44, Inspire £168 with an additional administration fee of £50 and Hiscox £551.76. The Clerk will find out if there could be a reduction due to a change of Councillor. It was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr Strowbridge that the Parish Council takes out the Zurich Insurance. A cheque was written and agreed for the following:-
			Cheque No	Amount
Zurich 		000451	167.44

18/19/052   Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
a) 	It was asked if Wool Parish Council could hire out the speed sign to other 	Parish Councils as it was commented upon that the traffic is getting faster.
     Action: The Clerk to investigate
b)      The Ward Boundary report will be available at the end of the month.
c) 	The Tea Party held on 9th September was well attended and there was a mixture of ages. It is planned to have three similar events next year, which will take place in May, July and September. The Committee are looking for people to host these events.
18/19/053    Date of the next Parish Council meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 27th November 2018 at 7pm. The meetings for the start of next year have been scheduled for January 22nd and March 26th. Cllr Quinn may not be able to attend on the 29th November.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.53pm.



Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 29th November 2018
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